DL1: Opinion of the auditor about renewing the submitting time of Financial Statement
On 15 Apr 2020, Duc Long Gia Lai Investment and Development of Public Project Service Joint Stock Company announced Opinion of the auditor about renewing the submitting time of Financial Statement as follows:
AAC Auditing & Accounting Company Limited received the Document No. 55/ CV – DL1 dated 15 Apr 2020 by Duc Long Gia Lai Investment and Development of Public Project Service Joint Stock Company on “Application to confirm the reason for why has not submitted the audited Financial Statement 2019 of DL1” (document below). AAC Auditing & Accounting Company Limited confirmed that the contents mentioned at the Document No. 55/ CV – DL1 dated 15 Apr 2020 by Duc Long Gia Lai Investment and Development of Public Project Service Joint Stock Company were exact
Document No. 55/ CV – DL1 dated 15 Apr 2020 by Duc Long Gia Lai Investment and Development of Public Project Service Joint Stock Company

Duc Long Gia Lai Investment and Development of Public Project Service Joint Stock Company sent the Document No. 54/ CV – DL1 dated 15 Apr 2020 to the State Securities Commission of Vietnam and Hanoi Stock Exchange on applying for the approval on the situation of maintaining the margin trading for DL1 securities (attached document)
According to this Document, due to the majeure reason (affection from the epidemic Cobid-19 and enforcing the Direction No. 16/ CT – TTg dated 31 Mar 2020 by the Prime Minister on limiting, controlling effectively the spreading, initially preventing, coping with the epidemic on the whole country, protecting the labor’s health in the best way), DL1 allowed some employees to temporarily leaving the job for a while, therefore, the Company could not timely collect the additional profiles for the auditor or record the Financial Statement 2019 after auditing. Otherwise, AAC Auditing & Accounting Company Limited which is located in Da Nang also enforce the direction on not moving from the provinces, cities to the localities, avoiding the meetings, etc. and also was limited in collecting the additional auditing proofs, has not been able to issue the auditing opinion toward the Financial Statement 2019
Via this document, DL1 applied to AAC to confirm the above situation so that the Company has basis to explain to the State Securities Commission of Vietnam and Hanoi Stock Exchange
